

City of Eden – Memorandum



To:

Mayor and City Council Members
Thru:

Brad Corcoran, City Manager 

From:

Terry Shelton, Director of Environmental Services
Date:

March 12, 2012
Subject:
 Asphalt Roller -- Request to Purchase


Darren Gatewood has submitted the attached memo requesting to buy a new asphalt roller due to the poor condition, reliability, and expense of maintaining the roller we have.  I have talked with Tommy Carter and the condition of the current roller is very poor.    It is currently inoperable, as it needs major repairs.  The engine has a serious internal problem.   Tommy Carter believes that the engine has damage that will make it unserviceable.  There are no engine parts available, as the engine has been discontinued for some time.    

Our research into the purchase of a new roller will probably have vendors quote a price at between $40,000 and $45,000 for a unit that will provide the service that we need.  A rental unit will cost $1,160 per month.  The roller is typically used the nine months per year when the weather is warm enough to support working with the asphalt.

Sam Smith has made an offer for the City to use his roller.  Darren has looked at this machine and found that it could be suitable to use for our work.  We can negotiate a rental fee with Sam Smith for his using his roller.
We believe we can purchase a new roller for under $45,000 with a bank loan and spread the payments over three years.  The payments would run $15,603.96 per year for three years with the first payment due May or June of 2013.  The Finance Department has supplied the amortization schedule of payments, which is the source of the annual payment stated.  The interest rate is currently about two percent on the bank loans we could obtain for this type of equipment with a three year pay off. 

The roller that we have was purchased in 1996 and has given 15 years of service.  Tommy Carter said this was a good life for a roller used as much as ours is.  Assuming that a new roller would last only 10 years, the annual cost would be $4,682 plus maintenance.  Renting a unit for 8 months per year would have an annual cost of $9,280.  This annual rental is nearly twice what the annual payment would be on a purchased roller.  The expected service life would make renting a roller on a monthly basis a less than favorable economic course.  Even if we borrow or rent Sam Smith’s roller, we will eventually have make a purchase of a new roller.  If the purchase is delayed we will likely face a much higher interest rate as the economy recovers. 
Because of the current low interest rates, even with the offer from Sam Smith to use his roller, the long-term economic benefit to the City is to proceed to purchase a roller at this time.  We can move to bid and purchase the roller at this time with the first annual payment falling in June of the 2012-13 budget.  We could use/rent Mr. Smith’s roller until a new a roller can be purchase through a bidding process.  If a roller were delivered after July 1, the first payment would fall in July or August of the 2013-14 budget.  

Street pavement preparation for various programs requires that we have an asphalt roller available to meet these commitments.  It is the staff’s recommendation and request that Council approve this purchase.  Upon approval, we would proceed to bid and purchase this asphalt roller now and acquire a low interest bank loan for three years to pay for this purchase.    

